
St. Alice Catholic Church 

Santa Alicia Iglesia Cat·lica 
1520 ñFò Street  Springfield OR, 97477 

Office:  541-747-7041 / FAX 541-746-5213 
Website: www.stalice.org Office E-mail: kathyw@nu-world.com Bulletin Editor: dmeile@archdpdx.org    

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time - January 22nd, 2017 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass 
 5:00pm English  
Sunday Mass 
 9:30am English 
 12:15pm In Spanish 
Weekday Liturgy  (Chapel in Rel. Ed. Center) 
 Monday: 8:30am Liturgy of the Word with Holy 
    Communion 
 Tuesday: 6:00pm Misa In Spanish 
 Wednesday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Thursday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Friday: 8:30am English Mass 
Reconciliation 
 5:00 - 5:45pm Tuesday 
 3:30 - 4:30pm Saturday 
 Or by appointment 
The Rosary (El Rosario) (Chapel in Ed. Center) 
 Wednesday and Thursday:  8:00am 
 Thursday:  7:00pm In Spanish 
Adoration of the Holy Eucharist 
 1st Friday in Chapel in Ed. Center   
 12:00pm - 7:00PM 
Office Hours Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:00pm 
Office Closed 12:30PM - 1:30pm 

Parish Staff 
Father Mark Bentz: Administrator 
Cindy Grabler:  Bookkeeper 
Kathy Weinhold: Receptionist 
Danielle Plantz:  Pastoral Associate 
Norma Ouellette: Director of Religious Education & 
   Coordinator of Hispanic Ministries  
Jason Roebuck:  Office of Youth and Family Life 
David Meile:  Bulletin & Website Editor 

Marriage Preparation: 
Please contact Pastor six months prior to wedding to ensure 

adequate time for these preparations. 

Baptism for Children Age 3 Months through Age 6 

If your child was not baptized as a newborn infant, you are 

encouraged to bring him or her for baptism on one of our regularly 

scheduled baptism dates.  Scheduled baptism dates for 2017 will be 

celebrated on February 11th & 12th, April 29th & 30th, August 

12th & 13th, and November 18th & 19th.  Readiness to have your 

child baptized involves registering at the parish, attending mass 

faithfully for at least four months, and participating in baptism 

preparation classes.  Registration for the classes and attendance at 

two sessions by parents and godparents is required.  To make 

arrangements for baptism, please call Norma at 541-747-7041.   

Bible Basics 
Bible Basics, led by Fr. Mark Bentz, is open to all parishioners as 

well as those who are coming to explore the faith and prepare to 

become Catholic.  Come learn more about the Catholic faith and 

grow spiritually through prayer, study, and discussion. Classes are 

held on Thursdays @ 6:45pm - 8:30pm. Please call Danielle Plantz 

at 541-747-7041 for more information.   

January 28 - January 29, 2017 
First Reading  Zephaniah 2:3; 3:12-13 
Responsorial Psalm Psalms 146:6-7, 8-9, 9-10 
Second Reading   1 Corinthians 1:26-31 
Gospel   Matthew 5:1-12A 
 
Sat. 5:00 PM - Reader:  J. Ross  
Eucharistic Ministers 1: Barbara Ross 
Head Wine: Arlene Coffelt 
Eucharistic 2: Ellen Chapman 
 
 

Sun. 9:30 AM - Reader 1: A. Stout  

Eucharistic Minister 1: Frank Wikle 

Head Wine: Whitney Delgado 

Eucharistic 2: Jeanette Sibler, Jimmie Berguin, Liz Dehne, 

Blanca Berguin, Kay Whitney 
 

Sun. 12:15 PM - Reader 1: Adela Murillo 

Reader 2: Eligio Montes 

Eucharistic Minister 1: Please See Schedule 

Head Wine: Please See Schedule 

Eucharistic 2: Please See Schedule 
 

Altar Servers Sat.5:00pm  Sun.9:30am Sun.12:15pm  
Cross           Darrel      Mia  Emeley 
Book           Dawn            Max             Samuel 
Candle                     Jose 
 
 

Intentions for the week of January 22 through January 29 
January 22 - 9:30pm Delbert Schaumburg/Dorothy &  
   Children 
January 22 - 12:15pm Guadalupe Hernandez Campos/Paula 
   Hernandez Campos 
January 25 - 8:30pm Colleen OôConnor/Bonnie Kauffman 
January 27 - 8:30pm Eileen Davis/Davis Kids 
January 29 - 5:00pm COMMUNITY OF ST.ALICE 



POPE FRANCISñPRAYER INTENTIONS FOR JANUARY 

Evangelization: Christians at the service of the challenges of humanity, That all 
Christians may be faithful to the Lordôs teaching by striving with prayer and fraternal 
charity to restore ecclesial communion   and by collaborating to meet the challenges 
facing humanity. 

Pastorõs Corner  
 

Blessings,  

Fr. Mark Bentz  

 Itôs good to be back!  Thank you for all your prayers during my 
retreat and time away, it was spiritually renewing and gave me great hope 
for the future.  Iôll be filling you in on some of the spiritual fruits in these 
reflections as well as homilies for a while!   

 One of the great fruits was realizing that I need to monitor my use of technology more.  
Perhaps you can relate.  It is very easy to use our gadgets as an escape or avoidance of things 
we donôt want to do, isnôt it?  But the things we are avoiding, whether it be that phone call you 
donôt want to make, or that project you donôt want to start, or the conversation with your spouse 
or kids that you are dreading, these things reveal our wounded hearts: our fears of rejection or 
failure, our insecurity, abandonment wounds, or our pride.  Instead of óself-medicatingô the pain 
with escapism, the Lord is calling us into the deep, to cry out to him from that place of pain and 
allow Him to meet us there and heal those places.  It is precisely in those places where God 
wants to manifest his glory and set us free.  Maybe ósurfing the webô isnôt your drug of choice, but 
all of us do things to avoid facing our fears and pain.  In this new year, the Lord is calling us to 
healing, not avoidance.  Trust Jesus that he is more powerful than your hurt and let him love you 
in the places you feel most unlovable. 
 If this strikes a chord with you, I personally recommend a healing retreat with the John 
Paul II healing center.  They have been a gift in my life and priesthood.  You can see what 
theyôre about at jpiihealingcenter.org (all of their retreat materials and cdôs are available to 
purchase if you canôt physically travel) or you can get the book form of the retreat entitled ñBe 
Healedò by Dr. Bob Schuchts.  We also are blessed to have a healing ministry in the parish to 
pray with you for healing of past hurtsðplease ask for a referral and Iôll put you in contact with 
them.  Donôt be afraid to ask for more freedom in your lifeðGod wants it for you!  We all have 
crosses to bear, but sin and compulsions are not crosses to be carriedðChrist died to save you 
from sin and sinful behavior!  
 Starting on Saturday (21st), the bishops have asked us all to pray for nine days for a 
greater respect for life in our country.  You can get updates to your phone with the 9DaysForLife 
app or just offer your prayers and sacrifices this week for that intention.  We are encouraged by 
the pro-life platform of our current commander-in-chief and legislative branch, but we must pray 
that they follow through on the promises made during the campaign to protect the unborn!  
Monday is a national day of prayer for the protection of unborn life, so please offer a rosary or 
special penance on that day.  Please also pray for the success of the March for life in DC and 
the companion Walk for life in California.  Perhaps next year, we can organize a group to goðif 
thatôs your passion, let me know! 
 
Thank you for continuing the journey of faith togetherðGod bless you! 
Fr. Mark 

http://jpiihealingcenter.org


St. Alice Events for the Week of 

 January 22 through January 29 

22. Sunday 

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

10:00 - 11:00am - RCIA 

11:30 - Noon - Religious Ed Classes (Ed 

 Center K - 5) 

12:15 - 1:15 - Misa- Spanish  (Church) 

5pm - 8pm - K of C Potluck Dinner  

23. Monday 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

24. Tuesday  

5:00pm ï 5:45pm Confession (Church) 

6 - 7pm Mass - Spanish (Church) 

7 - 9pm Luz de Vida 

25. Wednesday  

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

26. Thursday  

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

12:30pm - 3:30pm - 55 & Older 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - Baptism Class  

6:45 - 8:30pm - Bible Basics 

27. Friday  

8:30am - Mass - English (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

28. Saturday 

3:30 - 4:30pm - Confessions (Church) 

3:30 - 4:30pm - Middle School Youth 

(Parish Center) 

5:00 - 6pm - Mass - English (Church) 

6:00 ï 7:30pm - High School Youth

(Parish Center) 

29. Sunday  

8:00am - 3:00pm - K of C Breakfast 

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

10:00 - 11:00am - RCIA 

11:30 - Noon - Religious Ed Classes (Ed 

Center K - 5) 

12:15 - 1:15 - Misa - Spanish  (Church) 

 

*The Chapel is in the Religious Education Center 

Adoration at St. Alice 

February 3rd:  Noon to 7:00 p.m. 
In the Chapel 

If you are someone who has been to Adoration in 
the past, please come again on December 2nd. And 
invite a friend to come, too! 

From the intimacy of our faith in Jesus 

Christ comes our need to be united in 

Him.  

*Pope Francis Tweets* 

Pope Francis - @Pontifex 4:45am - 18 Jan 2017 

Youth Ministry:  

BIBLE BASICS with Fr. Mark Bentz  

Is the Old Testament a mystery to you?  

Have you felt ill-prepared to answer 

questions people have about the 

Catholic faith?  Have you ever 

wondered, ñWhereôs that in the Bible?ò  

Are you interested in possibly becoming 

Catholic but want to know more?  This 

class is for you!   

NEXT SESSION: January 26, 2017  

      Thursday 

TIME: 6:45 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

LOCATION: St. Alice Parish Center  

Please register by calling 

Danielle at 541-747-7041. 

Registration will help with planning, 

but all are welcome to attend! 

Fr. Mark Bentz 
holds a Masterôs 
Degree from 
Mount Angel 
Seminary 

specializing in Old 
Testament 
studies.  

   Daily Readings 

        For Mass 

 

22. IS 8:23-9:3 

PS 27:1, 4, 13-14 

1 COR 1:10-13, 17 

MT 4:12-23 

 
23. HEB 9:15, 24-

28 

PS 98:1, 2-3AB, 

3CD-4, 5-6 

MK 3:22-30 

 

24. HEB 10:1-10 

PS 40:2 AND 4AB, 

7-8A, 10, 11 

MK 3:31-35 

 

25. ACTS 22:3-16 

PS 117:1BC, 2 

MK 16:15-18 

 

26. 2 TM 1:1-8 

PS 96:1-2A, 2B-3, 

7-8A, 10 

MK 4:21-25 

 

 

 

27. HEB 10:32-39 

PS 37:3-4, 5-6, 23-

24, 39-40 

MK 4:26-34 

28. HEB 11:1-2, 8-

19 

LUKE 1:69-70, 71-

72, 73-75 

MK 4:35-41 

 

 

 

29. (See cover) 

Knights of Columbus Potluck - 

The St Alice Knights will be hosting a 

potluck dinner on the 22nd of January 

5-8pm for Knights.   We would also 

like to invite anyone from both the 

English and Hispanic community 

interested in finding out more about the Knights of 

Columbus to join us. 

Participants are encouraged to bring a dish to share.  

Baptism Class 

Our next baptism class has been 

scheduled for January in preparation for 

Baptisms in February. Preregistration is 

required by parents and god parents, 

along with a copy of the birth certificate of child/

children. Stop by the office to register and get details 

of class date and time. 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10
http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10
http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10


55 & Older meet January 26th at 12:30PM. 

Hostesses: Dorothy Matthews, Mike & Agnes 
Dworshak 541-746-1992. Newcomers are always 
welcomed. Please bring your own table service 
and one of the following: salad, vegetable, hot 
dish, or Dessert 

Rachelôs Vineyard Weekend Retreat 

February 10 ï 12, 2017 

Portland Area 

Rachelôs Vineyard weekend retreat is a spiritual and 

psychological process facilitating grieving and 

reconciliation with God, yourself, your child(ren), and 

others. It is a confidential and compassionate ministry 

that offers a safe environment for mothers and fathers 

of children lost to abortion, grandparents, other 

relatives, health care providers, and many others.  

Catholic Charities is sponsoring this healing retreat for 

women and men who are post-abortive. The retreat 

will be facilitated by Project Aurora in the Rachelôs 

Vineyard retreat format. 

Call 1-800-249-8074 or e-mail 

projectrachel@ccoregon.org for more information or to 

register for the retreat.  

Saturday, February 4, 2017 

The Franciscan Missionary Sisters at Our Lady of Peace 

Retreat in Beaverton will be hosting OUR LADY'S 

LUNCHEON TEA AND SILENT AUCTION  in honor of the 

100th Year Anniversary of Our Lady of 

Fatima, Saturday, February 4. The Auction begins with 

bidding at 11 a.m., followed by Luncheon from Noon to 2 

p.m. $35 per person; tables for 6 OR 8 are available for 

purchase also. To reserve tickets, please call 503-649-7127 

or sisters@olpretreat.org 3600 SW 170th Ave. Beaverton  

Valentine's Dance 

Remember to mark your 

calendars!  The annual St 

Alice KOC Valentine's dance 

will be held on February 11th, 

immediately following Saturday night mass. Tickets 

will be sold after mass starting at the end of January.  

Hospice of Sacred Heart is looking for caring men and 

women who are interested in providing practical help 

and emotional assistance to patients and families 

dealing with a terminal illness, both in the home setting 

and in care facilities, working with families in our 

bereavement program and working with patients on 

our palliative care program who are living with a 

serious illness. An informational meeting will be held 

on Thursday, February 2nd from 1:00pm - 3:00pm at 

677 E. 12th Ave., Eugene, OR. Training for hospice 

volunteers will be help during the last two weeks of 

April and the first week of May. To register for the 

February 2nd meeting with no obligations or for more 

information, please call Victoria Spear at 

541-242-8755 or e-mail at vspear@peacehealth.org 

St. Alice has an active St. Vincent de Paul (SVdP) 

conference since the 1950ôs.  The St. Alice 

Conference serves the poor of our area by making 

home visits.  Individuals and families are given SVdP 

store vouchers for clothes, household items, and beds.  

Our conference makes the most home visits of all 

other conferences in the county.  In 2016 we made 

255 visits touching 322 adults and 298 children.  We 

have given vouchers totaling $12,814.00.  We are able 

to do this through the generous support of you, St. 

Alice Parish.  The St. Alice Conference will have a 

bucket brigade to accept donations on January 28th 

and 29th after masses.  You may also be a regular 

donor to St. Alice SVdP Conference.  Envelopes are in 

the church pews.  Place your donation in the envelope 

and drop it off at the office or in the donation basket. 

Breakfast - The Knights will be doing their 

monthly breakfast after the 

Sunday masses on Sunday, January the 

29th.  

OUR LADIES OF THE AMERICAS 

We are a group of women from the Parish 

representing our different ethnic cultures who come 

together for prayer and friendship to make Rosaries. 

We then give these Rosaries to our First 

Communicants. All women of the Parish are welcome 

to join us.  We meet on the second and fourth 

Tuesday of each month in the Parish Center at 6:30. If 

you don't know how to make a Rosary we will gladly 

teach you.  We furnish all supplies.  Our next meeting 

will be Tuesday, Jan. 24th at 6:30.  Please consider 

joining us.  We would love to meet you. 



 In this Sundayôs Gospel, Jesus 
says to Simon Peter and his brother 
Andrew, ñCome follow meéò  

 Have you considered answering the 
call to ñCome and follow Jesusò by joining the 
Society of St. Vincent de Paul? 

The Archdiocese of Portland in Oregon is 

seeking applicants for the position of 

president of Central Catholic High School 

for the 2017-2018 school year. Central 

Catholic located in Portland is co-

educational with an enrollment of 900. 

Application materials and directions can be 

found at http://schools.archdpdx.org/

president-positions or by calling 503-233-

8348/email: dboyle@archdpdx.org. 

Information about the school can be found 

at http://www.centralcatholichigh.org/. The 

closing date for applications is February 

15, 2017.  

MARRIED COUPLES 

ñThen they opened their treasures and 

offered him gifts of gold, frankincense, and 

myrrh.ò Offer your spouse the treasures of 

each other by participating in a Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter Weekend on February 

17th - 19th, at Mt. Angel Abbey or March 

31st - April 2nd, at Powell Butte Retreat 

Center near Bend Oregon. For more 

information call 503-853-2758 or apply on-

line at www.rediscoverthespark.org. 

Additional dates and locations are listed on

-line.  

Today, we are taking up the collection for the 

Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC). Your 

support helps the CCC connect people to Christ, 

here and around the world, through the internet, 

television, radio, and print media. Half of the funds 

we collect remains in our diocese to support local 

efforts. Be a part of this campaign to spread the 

gospel message and support the collection today! 

To learn more, visit www.usccb.org/ccc. 

Oregon Right to Life 2017 Oratory, Essay, 

and Drawing Contests has begun. This 

year's theme is "Life...Because Everyone 

Deserves a Chance." Contest entries for 

children aged Kindergarten to 12th Grade 

may be submitted via hand or mail to St. 

Paul Catholic Church by March 8th at 1201 

Satre Street, Eugene, Oregon 97401. 

Please visit Oregon Right to Life website 

for contest rules and available 

prizes www.ortl.org  St. Paul Parish School Open House 

Sunday, January 29, 2017  11:30am-

1:30pm 

Saint Paul Parish School is a fully 

accredited elementary school that offers 

preschool through 8th grade classes in the 

best tradition of Catholic education. 

-Tour the campus and the classrooms 

-Meet teachers and students 

http://www.usccb.org/ccc



